6/16/3

The Sooner Tuner

June, 2003

Oklahoma Chapter of the Piano Technician's Guild

President—Bob Scheer (405-341-8668) Vice President—Ben Davis (405-277-3022) Secretary—Keith McGavern (405-275-8600) Treasurer—Gary Bruce (405-348-3213) Newsletter Editor—Don Bonds (405-596-3799)

FROM THE EDITOR:

Thanks for letting me serve as Newsletter Editor these past twelve months. I have enjoyed the experience and the time has passed quickly. Now we want to support Barbara Bonham as she assumes these duties. Thanks again for your help and support. Don B.

The Sooner Tuner Chapter Meeting for June 2003 Oklahoma Christian University

Edmond, Oklahoma Thursday, June 19: 8:30 AM

This month, we have a special opportunity to assist the family of Amos Hedrick.

At the request of the Hedrick family the technical tools Amos used in his business will be offered for sale to members of our PTG chapter. Gary Bruce will have the tools displayed at this month's Chapter meeting and all proceeds will go directly to the Hedrick family. This is a generous offer from the family so lets show our thank you and support. I hope to see all of you there Thursday.

After viewing the many pictures sent via e-mail by Gary Bruce it is apparent that the June meeting will be a special one. Thanks Gary for the work you have done.

The Bible says that the universe was created by a Creator. He created man and woman in His image, to verbalize, to be creative, to have ideas and to choose, to act into space and time, to have significance in history-and He spoke to them. He gave them a reference point immediately, so that they would have the possibility of measuring what they did as "right" or "wrong" against that reference point, "that tuning fork—the Bible!"

Taken from My Life with the Great Pianists by Franz Mohr

"All expression of opinion and all statements of supposed fact are published on the authority of the author as listed, and are not to be regarded as expressing the view of this chapter or the Piano Technicians Guild, Inc., unless such statements or opinions have been adopted by the chapter or the Piano Technicians Guild, Inc."